December 13, 1945 Mr. E. H. Young 313 East Vermont Street Anaheim, California Dear Mr. Young: I was glad to have your letter of December 10 and sorry too that your oldest son was drafted. There are so many volunteers enlisting that I am hoping that it will not be long before it will be unnecessary to draft any of the boys. The law in Selective Service runs out in May so doubtless they will not get around to drafting your youngest son; at least, I hope so. I enjoyed your reference to old times when Potsy Clark was coaching the Kansas team. My how time flies! We will be happy to have you back on Mt. Oread and strolling about the campus again. It is very lovely and much improved. I know that you would enjoy it. I am sending a bit of information on the second World War Memorial, for I thought you might be interested in looking at the sketching and reading what the Memorial planners had in mind. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, FCA:NF Varsity Basketball Coach.